Taxis In NSW And Discrimination Against People Who Use Wheelchairs





Supplementary evidence from PDCN





1. Financial discrimination against users of wheelchair accessible taxis





a. Telephone booking fees





All telephone bookings of taxis carry a fee in NSW OF $1.10. Most wheelchair accessible taxi journeys have to be booked over the telephone  - waiting on the corner or at a taxi rank to hail a cab is hardly viable when less than 5% of the NSW fleet is wheelchair accessible.  The combined effect of these two realities is to add an unreasonable financial burden on wheelchair users as a consequence of their disability.  The telephone booking fee discriminates against people who use wheelchairs for as long as they do not have an equal opportunity to call a cab by the full range of methods enjoyed by the public in general.





b. Discriminatory additional costs.





Taxi travel is more expensive than any other form of public transport. Wheelchair users are forced to use taxis more than the average member of the population because of discrimination built-in to other forms of inaccessible public transport (principally buses with steps and train stations with no level access).  Action should be taken to eradicate this unreasonable financial burden on wheelchair users who are dependent on taxis.  One means to achieve this end would be to increase the taxi travel subsidy funded by the State Government.  PDCN believes the subsidy should be increased from 50% to 75% and the upper limit of the subsidy for any single journey to be increased to at least $42.50.





2. Competency based training





Driver training should be based on the development of competencies.  The acquisition of knowledge is not, in itself, sufficient to ensure safety for wheelchair users travelling by taxi.  In effect this means that drivers of wheelchair accessible vehicles should be tested to ensure not just that know how equipment is supposed to work but that they can actually use the equipment as it was designed and intended that they be used.





3. Meters





Meters must be sited in all taxis so that wheelchair users have an unobstructed view at all times.  This is not always the case.  Failure to locate the meters in full view is discriminatory.
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